
THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING OF THE 
TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON SEPTEMBER 28, 2006 

 
 
#P279. TCITY OF TORONTO AUDIT RESULTS – DECEMBER 31, 2005 T 
 
 
The Board was in receipt of the following report August 21, 2006 from William Blair, Chief of 
Police: 
 
Subject: City of Toronto Audit Results – December 31, 2005 
 
URecommendationsU: 
 
It is recommended that: 
 

1. the Board receive the City of Toronto Audit Results – December 31, 2005 from Ernst and 
Young; 

2. the Board forward this report to the City’s Audit Committee advising the Committee that 
the Service has taken corrective action on the control deficiency identified by Ernst and 
Young; and 

3. the Board request that, in future, the City Audit Committee forward the Letter of 
Recommendations pertaining to the Toronto Police Service directly to the Board for its 
consideration and appropriate action. 

 
UBackground U: 
 
The Municipal Act requires that the City of Toronto prepare and publish annual financial 
statements that consolidate all of the operations for which the City is responsible.  The 
consolidated financial statements include the operations of City departments, as well as agencies, 
boards and commissions, including the Toronto Police Service. 
 
To ensure the financial statements have integrity and can be relied upon, they are audited by the 
City’s external auditors Ernst & Young LLP.  The financial statements must be prepared in 
accordance with the generally accepted accounting principles as set by the Canadian Institute of 
Chartered Accountants’ (CICA) Public Sector Accounting Board (PSAB). 
 
UComments U: 
 
The Ernst & Young auditors provide the City of Toronto Deputy City Manager and Chief 
Financial Officer with an audit results package containing the following key information: 
 

• Additional information regarding the scope and results of the audit which will help the 
City Audit Committee perform its duties and responsibilities; 

• Items of audit significance discussed with management; 



• The dollar value of known and likely audit differences discovered during the audit.  The 
values represent differences between the amounts recorded by management and what the 
auditors believe should have been recorded under generally accepted accounting 
principles; 

• A Letter of Independence, whereby the auditors declare their independence from the 
organization and it’s financial statements; and 

• A Letter of Recommendations, outlining perceived internal control deficiencies and 
recommendations for improving them. 

 
The 2005 audit results package was presented to the City of Toronto Audit Committee at its 
meeting of June 15, 2006.  The Audit Committee accepted and forwarded the audit results to 
City Council for its meeting of June 27 to 29, 2006.   
 
Recommendation for the Toronto Police Service: 
 
The Toronto Police Services Board is responsible for ensuring that management fulfills its 
financial reporting responsibilities.  The financial results of the Service are consolidated and 
reported with the City of Toronto.  The external auditors have provided an opinion on the 
statements as a whole.  It is therefore important that the Board members see the complete results 
of the consolidated audit report, including the one recommendation directed at the Service.   
 
The only recommendation addressed to the Toronto Police Service is provided on page 30 of the 
City of Toronto Audit Results – December 31, 2005.  The recommendation relates to the need to 
maintain a central log of authorized user access for the PeopleSoft and TRMS systems in the 
Enterprise Resource Management Unit, Human Resources.  In order to address this 
recommendation, a process and log have been created and are being maintained by the user 
administrator.  This recommendation has therefore been implemented. 
 
UConclusionU: 
 
It is recommended that the Board receive the City of Toronto Audit Results – December 31, 
2005 package from Ernst and Young and advise the City Audit Committee that the external 
auditor’s recommendation pertaining to the Toronto Police Service has been implemented.  
Finally, consistent with the Board’s oversight role, it is recommended that the Board request the 
City Audit Committee to forward all future letters of recommendation directly to the Board for 
its consideration and appropriate action. 
 
Mr. Tony Veneziano, Chief Administrative Officer, Administrative Command, and Ms. Diana 
Brouwer, Executive Director, Ernst & Young will be in attendance to answer any questions from 
the Board. 
 
 
 
 
 
The Board approved the foregoing. 
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